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President’s Report 2004

The main function of the committee in the 2003-04 year has been the organisation of the annual conference in Blenheim.  Some consideration was given to moving to a different venue, but Blenheim’s central location for most participants continues to count in its favour.

This year, we have introduced refereed papers into the conference format.  This follows the request from members at earlier AGM’s for this form of recognition and “quality control”.  The introduction has not been easy, but hopefully, future committees will learn from our experience, and have a smoother ride.

In particular, we found that refereed papers require a much greater lead-time than do the normal contributed papers at this conference.  We allowed a time frame of one month before conference to get papers refereed.  In hindsight, we can see this timeframe was set in ignorance of the actual effort involved in getting suitable referees; and then allowing the referees and authors sufficient time to make comments, subsequent amendments, and give final approval.  Unexpectedly, the time required to make sure the process proceeded in an anonymous fashion was also significant, and this fell heavily on the shoulders of our secretary.

The lesson from this is that if refereed papers are to become a standard part of these conferences, then these papers will need to be called for much earlier in the year.  In this regard, a “pre-registration” process may help, whereby authors submit an abstract and a list of people who have contributed to the paper to the committee early in the year.  This will assist the committee in selecting appropriate referees for the paper before the paper actually arrives for refereeing.

We would like to thank those referees who took part in the refereeing process this year.  The timeframe was very tight, and we know some referees were reluctant to get involved due to other commitments.  The Society is grateful for your efforts.

Little progress was made on the NZARES web site this year.  It was reported to last year’s AGM that increasing the content on the site would increase the costs to $24/month.  An informal approach was made to the NZIER to see if they would host the site as a service to the profession.  While this was approved in principle, no further action has been taken.

The committee was somewhat negligent in overlooking the awards for undergraduate and post-graduate students.  The only excuse we can offer is being unaware of what was required.  I apologise on behalf of the committee for this oversight.

The AARES conference was held in Melbourne in February, and was attended by Frank Scrimgeour as the New Zealand councillor.  The next AARES conference will be held in Coffs Harbour, New South Wales in February 2005.

I would like to express my thanks to the outgoing committee members for their assistance during the year – Julie Murphy (secretary), Peter Clough (treasurer), Robin Johnson (editor), Frank Scrimgeour (President-elect), Caroline Saunders (past-President), and Anton Meister.  Finally, I would like to wish Frank and his new committee best wishes on behalf of all of us for a successful upcoming year.

Brian Speirs

President
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